
  
 

   
    

  

    
    

 

   
  

    
    

 

 

 

  
  
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON, D.C.  20503 

April 8, 2025 
(House) 

STATEMENT OF ADMINISTRATION POLICY 
H.R. 1526 – No Rogue Rulings Act of 2025 

(Rep. Issa, R-CA, and 14 cosponsors) 

The Administration supports passage of H.R. 1526, the No Rogue Rulings Act of 2025. This bill 
would impose important limits on nationwide injunctions, which activist Federal courts are 
weaponizing in an attempt to undermine President Trump’s legitimate powers under Article II of 
the Constitution. 

H.R. 1526 would generally prohibit district courts from issuing injunctions that extend to 
non-parties, except for representative actions brought pursuant to the Federal Rules of Civil 
Procedure. It would also require that when two or more States located in different circuits 
challenge an action of the Executive Branch, that challenge must be referred to a randomly 
assigned three-judge panel.  In these limited circumstances, a three-judge panel may issue an 
otherwise prohibited injunction, which may be appealed.  This bill is consistent with this 
Administration’s commitment to preserving the separation of powers enshrined in our 
Constitution. 

If this bill were presented to the President in its current form, his advisors would recommend that 
he sign it into law. 
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